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Dear friends.

Another Monday races round, and I am again facing a blank screen
and a full week gone. We are no less overwhelmed by the waves of
people flooding into the house, so many of them for the first
time, and many after rather epic journeys across the newly opened
frontiers of Europe. Last night, for example, at three in the
morning a minibus arrived from Poland, after a journey of nearly
2'000 kilometres. And there are now large groups from
Czechoslovakia, Hungary and Romania, and a theatre troupe from
Moscow who stirred us last Monday with Chekhov (a series of
sketches), and who tonight present a contemporary drama.

The order of their plays was in part dictated by beards - the
Chekhov could benefit from the facial hair provided by nature,
and they preferred to shave for their second play (both are
presented in Russian, with translation). 'This place is like the
dream we had at the beginning of Communism,' said one of the
Moscow group, and they were all deeply moved by the apology of a
German who had served on the Russian front during the last war.
Not a family was untouched by the war with Germany, but, they
said, not a family had remained untouched by suffering inflicted
by their own government. An amateur-professional theatre group
from Bonn drove through the night after work on Friday to spend a
weekend here, at their own expense, and present a dramatised
reading of Hugh Williams' play 'Liberation'.

There are people of all ages: a senior Iranian, who danced in
the Caux Palace before the war, and a professor who in the
opening explanatory session on the history of the house said that
he'd been here during the war as a caretaker, as well as large
numbers of children, and a majority of young people. Two senior
Russians from Novosti Press are here too - one of them was here

twenty years ago, and wrote a major feature on MRA.

The translation board for last night's 'Icebreaker' evening of
coffee and entertainment in a jam-packed great hall started:
'Channel 1 - Magyar, Channel 2 - Czech, Channel 3 - Japanese,
Channel 4 - po polsku (Polish), and Channel 5 - Russian'. The
chorus sang, 'There are no strangers in the world, only friends
we haven't met'. 'The family trees of Europe have long
branches,' said one of the two 'animators' of the evening,
explaining the international ramifications of their two families.
Between humorous sketches and music, they walked from table to
table introducing and interviewing people, presenting a living
picture of the variety of people and countries represented.

The morning launching of the youth-hosted session, 'Shaping a new
Europe', was one of the best meetings in my memory of Caux (see




